
REVISED 

RESOLUTION No. 5682 
 

Resolution to Adopt the 2.50.010-P – Public Access to District Records 
 

RECITALS 
 

A. On August 25, 2017, the Board of Education’s Policy and Governance Special Committee met to 
consider a first draft of the revised policy. 
 

B. On August 29, 2017, an initial draft was shared with the Board and discussed. 
 

C. On September 1, 2017, the Policy and Governance Special Committee met and revised the draft 
policy based on input from community members, individual reporters, and the Society for 
Professional Journalists. 
 

D. On September 26, 2017, the Board had the First Reading of the proposed revised policy.  After 
that, work on the policy was suspended until after the contract between the District and Portland 
Association of Teachers was ratified. 
 

E. On January 5, 2018, the Policy and Governance Special Committee reviewed the Public Access 
to District Records Policy and recommended that the proposed policy be moved forward to the 
full Board for approval . 
 

F. On February 27, 2018, the Board held the second First Reading of Policy 2.50.010- P, Public 
Access to District Records, which has been posted more than 21 days for public comment, and 
also shared the proposed policy with employee groups. 
 

G. The Portland Association of Teachers requested to bargain items in the policy pursuant to 
Oregon’s collective bargaining law, which obligated the District to bargain with that union for up to 
90 days. 
 

H. Additional Policy and Governance Special Committee meetings occurred on March 22, April 16, 
and May 16, 2018, and the Committee considered public comments and other proposed changes 
in those meetings. 
 

I. On May 16, 2018, the Policy and Governance Special Committee approved  incorporating into 
the policy two new amendments. 
 

J. On June 12, 2018, the Board introduced those two amendments to Policy 2.50.010-P, which were 
posted for 21 days for public comment.   
 

RESOLUTION 
 
The Board of Education hereby adopts Policy 2.50-010-P – Public Access to District Records, which was 
offered for a Second Reading on July 17, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


